Cornwall Councillor Report – Mevagissey Parish – June 2022
It doesn’t seem to be that long since our last Parish meeting – I was lucky enough to get a week off over half term, and then unlucky enough to catch covid the week after, so haven’t been as busy as I would normally like to be.
With that being said, while my column for this month will look back at the various things I have been working on in May, I couldn’t start without mentioning the extraordinary Platinum Jubilee celebrations that took place across Cornwall on the first weekend of June. I was honoured to attend events in all of the parishes I represent. In Mevagissey it was great to go to the Museum’s All at Sea for the Jubilee event on Saturday and see the Gobies being launched by the schoolchildren in the harbour, and Aza’s new mural, and then on the Sunday reading a Proclamation at the Jubilee Hall Party, which was organised wonderfully by the Behennahs and a sterling crew of volunteers. These events encapsulated everything that is good about our communities and it was brilliant to see so many people enjoying themselves – a fitting tribute to the unprecedented 70 years of service of our Queen. Thank you to everyone who helped organise this amazing weekend.
Turning to other business, Scott Sharples has said he is happy to meet with representatives from the Parish Council once you have submitted your questions on the devolution package. Do let me have them and I will then set something up shortly.
It was great to visit Mevagissey School to see their preparations for the Jubilee and the commemorative mugs that have been given out to the children.
It was also lovely to speak to some of the children about their own plans for the Jubilee and have a chat with Mr Gynn about various issues, including school transport policy, as well as his pending move to be Headteacher at Bishop Bronescombe.
We had a brilliant turn out for community action at Portmellon, with two out of three benches painted, and the third reported for various health and safety defects to hopefully get sorted by Cormac.

Thanks to Parish Councillor Anna Christie for not only coming out, but supplying materials to help, and to all at The Shack for the paint containers, and to Tom White for the electricity for the belt sander!

Cormac have also finally gotten around to putting in the new pavement at Wesley Court – apologies for the delay with this one.

For those who have asked, Cormac follow a 'no mow May' to give wildflowers time to bloom, and haven't cut verges or open spaces in May as a result.

In Mevagissey they tend to do a cut of all these areas, including Valley Road Park and Hitler's Walk, right before Feast.

I've checked just to be sure, that this is also the case this year, and have been told that it is.
The closed churchyards will be getting a cut in July and I've also asked them to look at overhanging trees ahead of this in case there are any health and safety concerns.

I also flagged up the dangerous state the Cliff was left in, while apparent ‘urgent’ works were being undertaken by Western Power Distribution over the weekend. Street Works got in touch with the firm responsible to ask them to take action to make it safe, and hopefully that has been done. 

I met with Cllr Olly Monk, who is the Cabinet Member responsible for Housing and Planning and mentioned the parish’s interest in Wesley Court etc. He has subsequently put one of his top officers in touch with Cllr Gann to share best practice and offer support, and I hope this will lead to some positive work in this area. 

Along with the Chair of the Parish Council I attended the Community Network Panel AGM last week. We have both fed back our concerns that these meetings have become watered down and are no longer particularly productive. I hope this will change in the future.

Meanwhile, at County Hall I was delighted to be re-elected unanimously and unopposed as Chairman of the Children and Families Overview and Scrutiny by councillors from across the political spectrum. We have an excellent committee and working ethos and I am pleased that members put their trust in me to chair it for another year. 
Finally, following the news of the Clerk’s pending retirement shortly, I wanted to put on record my thanks for his patience and support over the years, Thanks for everything Phil. 


